
May 20, 1969 

Mr. Americo Ramos 
Country Program Director 
AIFLD/Brazil 
c/o. Labor Attache 
US Embassy, Rio de Janeiro 
APO N.Y. 09676 

Dear Americo: 

A member of the Port Workers Union-to-Union Team presently 
visiting the United States, inquired as to the possibility of 
arranging a loan for his Union in Porto Alegre. I told him that 
I will send you his name so that upon his return to Brazil he 
might discuss this matter with you. 

His name is Luiz Elizeu de Freitas Saratt. Brother Saratt 
is a member of the fiscal council of the Port Workers Local Union 
of Porto Alegre, on affiliate of the National Federation of Port 
Workers. 

Best regards, 

Sincerely yours, 

Michael D. Boggs 
Associate Interamerican 
Representative 
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